

Henshaw CE Primary School Newsletter

Newsletter No. 3 21st September 2018

West Tyne Federation of Schools Headteacher-Mrs Sarah Hutchinson **BA (Hons) Primary Education**

Bardon Mill Hexham **NE47 7EP** Tel 01434 344324

admin@henshawprimary.uk

Mrs Hancock & Miss Reynolds's Menu w/c 24/9/18 (Please note: this menu may be subject to change)

Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday
Tomato Pasta Bake,	Chicken Curry, Cous	Gammon & New	Lasagne & Homemade	Fish & Chips
Crusty Bread	Cous, Naan Bread	Potatoes	Bread	OR
OR	OR	OR	OR	Baguette with Tuna or
Baguette with Cheese	Wrap with Chicken	Jacket Potato with Beans	Pasta with Cheese or	Cheese
or Tuna	or Cheese	or Cheese	Chicken	
Peas	Sweetcorn	Beans	Salad	Peas
Strawberry Muffin Cake	Raspberry	Flapjack	Jelly & Ice Cream	Chocolate Brownie &
	Cheesecake			Milkshake
Fresh Fruit/Yoghurt	Fresh Fruit/Yoghurt	Fresh Fruit/Yoghurt	Fresh Fruit/Yoghurt	Fresh Fruit/Yoghurt



Stars of the Week



Reception Class - Elizabeth for amazing blending in phonics and always answering questions in detail.

Key Stage 1 - Caelan for a calm, sensible start to the new school year.

Key Stage 2 – Ellie for the fantastic effort that she has put into everything this week!

Presentation Award – Georgia for working on improving her handwriting

Values and Virtues Award – Harry for displaying friendship to lots of his new classmates

Head Teachers Award - Thomas - For having a positive and hardworking attitude this week, for putting 100% effort into his work and not giving up. Well done!

Learning Achievements

Reception Class - The children have been busy baking for the MacMillan Coffee Afternoon, making hedgehogs in forest schools and creating their own land art sculptures

Key Stage 1 – The children met a 'visitor from the woodlands' to ask him questions and then wrote him thank you letters

Key Stage 2 – We have been finding out about gladiators - their life, weapons, protection, battles etc - and making shields!

Attendance W/C 17/9/18			
	%		
Reception	100		
Year 1	85		
Year 2	99.1		
Year 3	95.6		
Year 4	96		
Year 5	100		
Year 6	100		
Overall	95.3		

Federation Harvest Festival & Federation Day Tuesday 16th October

The children will be having a joint Federation day at Henshaw, before the Harvest Festival Service in the afternoon.

The Key Stage 2 children will swim as normal, and a dance instructor will deliver a dance session in school with Reception, followed by KS1.

The church service starts at 2pm. We hope you can join us.

Donations of tinned goods, dried foods, nonperishables etc...are most welcome.

MacMillan Coffee Afternoon

Thank you to everyone who came along and supported the MacMillan Coffee Afternoon today. The grand total raised will be announced on Monday.

School Photographs

Mirror Image Photography will be visiting our school on **Wednesday 10**th **October** to take photographs of individual pupils and sibling groups.

If you would like a Family Photograph (to include members of the family **not** in our school), please could you come along to school for **8.30 a.m.**There is no obligation for parents to purchase photographs if they do not wish to do so.

Year 5/6 Girls Football Tournament – Prudhoe Community High School – 28.9.18

Our Year 5/6 girls, from the Federation, have been invited to participate in a Girls Football Tournament at Prudhoe Community High School, on Friday 28th September at 12.30pm.

Please could the permission slip, sent out yesterday, be returned as soon as possible.

Thank you

Stay and Share Session - 12.10.18

You are welcome to join us for a 'Stay and Share' session in school on Friday 12th October, 9.30-10.30am.

Hexham Courant - New Starter Photographs - 4.10.18

The Hexham Courant Photographer will be visiting our school on Thursday afternoon to take a group photo of our Reception Class, as part of their 'New Starters' series. This will be published in the Hexham Courant in the next coming weeks.

Steel Pans - Free taster sessions

BEGINNING 23RD SEPTEMBER and each Sunday after, a chance for new steel pan players to come along to taster classes (up to 3 free before half term). 12.30 – 2.00pm at Backyard, Haydon Bridge High School, NE47 6LR.

Interested? Email:admin@sunshinepanners.co.uk

School Clubs

A letter detailing the additional School Clubs on offer this half term is being sent out today. These Clubs will start during week commencing Monday 1st October.

As you will see, there is also an after school Rugby Club available, run by a qualified Rugby Coach and supported by Mr Livings, commencing on Tuesday 2nd October, at Henshaw from 3:30 - 4:30pm. **This is open to KS1 children this half term.**

Please note there will be no Netball Club for the next two weeks due to staff training. The next session will be on Thursday 11th October.

Yours

Mrs Sarah Hutchinson - Executive Head Teacher

-faakklutoles